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RE: Monthly Update on SCUSD Budget and Negotiation Efforts 
 
Dear Ms. Howle,  
 
Thank you for your May 19, 2020 letter requesting that the District provide monthly 
updates to keep your office apprised of important developments related to the District’s 
budget and the recommendations contained in the audit report. This letter is the District’s 
July update consistent with that request. 
 
As you are aware, the solution to the District’s budget deficit will be found through 
negotiations for a successor contract with our bargaining partners, and specifically 
related to achieving a balanced District contribution to its employees’ health care plans.  
The largest portion of savings from putting a cap on health benefit plans comes from our 
certificated employees represented by SCTA, for whom the District pays the full cost of 
up to and including the family plan rate under the Kaiser and Health Net Family Plans. 
This is why the District has continued requesting from SCTA that they come to the table 
and begin negotiations since November of 2018. On June 9, 2020, we held just the 
second negotiations session with the Sacramento City Teachers Association (SCTA), 
which included a budget presentation requested by SCTA from District Chief Business 
Officer, Rose Ramos. SCTA also submitted four proposals of their own (see attached). 
These proposals would add significantly to the budget through spending on new 
programs and SCTA positions and largely impede upon management rights. Importantly, 
SCTA did not provide counter-proposals to or specifically address the District’s 
proposals, including that rr

potential reopening of schools, the District’s team made clear that it was rejecting 
SCTA’s healthcare related proposal.  
 

In addition, and as you are also no doubt aware, the District is currently analyzing how to 
reopen its schools for the upcoming school year beginning on September 3, 2020. As part 
of this process, there will certainly be areas where we will discuss the needs and 
concerns of our employees with District labor unions, and on June 23, 2020, we held an  
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